

## Portage Lake Lift Bridge closures set for next week

Michigan DOT sent this bulletin at 02/04/2022 03:29 PM EST

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

February 4, 2022

MEDIA CONTACT

Dan Weingarten 906-250-4809 WeingartenD@Michigan.gov

## Portage Lake Lift Bridge closures set for next week

**HOUGHTON, Mich.** - Contractors for the Michigan Department of Transportation (MDOT) will continue work requiring closures of the Portage Lake Lift Bridge between Houghton and Hancock next week.

The two inside lanes on the bridge will be closed next week and intermittent full closures of the bridge are planned for early Tuesday and Friday mornings to install new lift motors.

Multiple closures between 12:15 and 5:15 a.m. on Tuesday, Feb. 8, and Friday, Feb. 11, will allow crews to safely hoist and lower equipment into the bridge towers. These closures will result in delays for vehicle, pedestrian, and bicycle traffic. The closures are planned to last for approximately 15 minutes each. Between closures, traffic will be allowed to clear.

This work is weather dependent; the schedule is tentative and may be adjusted.

This work is part of the ongoing repair project to help ensure continued safe and reliable operation of the bridge.

###

Protect workers. Protect drivers. Safe work zones for all.